
WEEKLY BULLETIN 05 Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers Friday 1st October 2021

The 1st of October has certainly brought with it autumnal weather, so why not take the opportunity this weekend for
some well earned rest and relaxation.

Mr Lincoln, Mr Etherton & the senior leadership team

1. COMMUNICATION
● Website: please check the website for answers to any queries before contacting the office. Information about

the school day, attendance & absence, medical issues, uniform, food & drink can be found under the Parents &
Carers tab.  Bulletins and letters can be found under Parents & Carers > News & Events

● Emails: please use office@stnm.org.uk to contact the school with queries.
● Calendar: term dates, upcoming events etc (can be filtered by year group). Follow the link for instructions on

how to use or subscribe to the calendar.
● Letters/Emails sent home this week: click on the link for past letters:

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56
➔ Y3: Preston Manor Trip
➔ Y5: Rainbow Theatre

2. DATES AND UPCOMING EVENTS:
● Winter uniform: please ensure all children are wearing winter uniform from Monday 4th October. The policy is

available on our website (Parents & Carers > Uniform) or click on this link:
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/_site/data/files/policies/E3F400DA8C60E98BE75442A598D1910B.pdf

● Parent/Carer tour dates: for parents/carers of children due to start school in September 2022. Please follow
link http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=School+Tour+Dates&pid=1366

● Little Fishes Nursery tour dates: if your child is preschool age and you would like to tour Little Fishes please
visit this page: https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Admissions&pid=30

3. BLACK HISTORY MONTH: October is Black History Month and in school we
will be taking part in various activities to mark the occasion and celebrate diversity
in general. On Wednesday 6th October each year group will be taking part in an
African workshop (either storytelling or dance). Throughout the month we will be
researching many black historical figures and reading books written by black
authors/books containing characters from different ethnic backgrounds.
On the last day of this half term - Friday 22nd October - we will be supporting the
charity Show Racism the Red Card https://www.theredcard.org/ All children may
wear an item of red clothing to school that day (other clothing worn should be
school uniform) and we are asking for a suggested £1 donation (which can be given
to class teachers on the day) to raise money for the charity.
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4. SECONDARY SCHOOL OPEN DAYS
● Cardinal Newman: open day, Thursday 7 th October. To book go to https://www.cncs.co.uk/open-day/
● Sir Robert Woodard Academy: open evening, Thursday 7th October. To book go to

www.srwa.woodard.co.uk/openevening
● Attending Open Days: where possible, please attend these open days outside of school hours to minimise

disruption to the children’s learning.

5. RECRUITMENT: We are seeking to recruit an Administrative Assistant to join the team and continue to provide a
welcoming and efficient service to parents/carers, staff, governors, visitors and, most importantly, children who make
up our friendly school community. Please see the job advert at the end of the bulletin for all the information.

6. BRAIN BUILDING LEARNING UPDATE: This week, the children in KS1/2 have been
learning all about ‘Brain Shaping’. We learnt that positive and calming experiences make our
brains grow stronger and help us to be more resilient. Similarly, stressful or anxiety-provoking
situations might stop our brains functioning as well as they can. We learnt that we can
‘rewire’ our brain to create new, more helpful ‘habits’ and strengthen areas of the
brain which control things we find more difficult. We also discovered that all of our
brains are as unique and special as our eyes or hair colour and that some brains work
in different ways to other people’s.

7. HOME READING BOOKLETS IN KS1: KS1 children will soon be bringing home a Home Reading Booklet,
where parents can tick when they have read with their child and add in any comments about their child's progress at
home. Booklets will contain full instructions and top tips for home reading. When your child has read at home ten
times, they will be given a lucky book token - to enter into a prize draw to win a new book.
For more information on phonics and home reading please visit our website, where you will find lots of useful
information. https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=English&pid=68 Many thanks for your support -
home reading is an important way to help your child make progress.

8. EARRINGS IN SCHOOL: Lots of children are missing out on PE lessons at the moment due to them not being
able to remove their earrings. Please ensure your child can remove their earrings or do not have them in on PE days.
Below is an extract from the uniform policy regarding earrings:
Jewellery, Hair and Make-up and other accessories
• No jewellery to be worn except small stud earrings or cross on chain, which have to be removed for PE by the
child. Covering earrings with micropore tape is not sufficient (this is in accordance with local authority policy and
advice).
• Members of staff are not permitted to remove or insert earrings and cannot accept responsibility for the safe
keeping of such items.

9. CAULIFLOWER CHRISTMAS CARDS: Each Child will be bringing home a Christmas card design pack where
they can design their own card, gift wrap or labels. Please follow the instructions inside the form. Once your child
has designed the card you will need to order your product online and return the form along with the artwork to the
school office. Without the artwork we will be unable to complete the order. Deadline for returning the artwork is
Wednesday 13th October.

10. HARMONICA CLUB – WHERE MUSICIANS ARE MADE: Places are available in the Harmonica Group,
which meets for half an hour during Tuesday afternoons. Run by Harp Academy, sessions are fun and include
repertoire and instrument skill learning, exploring the musical elements, basic music theory and building towards
performances. Newcomers receive a FREE TASTER SESSION and FREE STARTER HARMONICA. If you can breathe
in and out, you can play! To register your interest visit www.harpacademy.co.uk and click the Gold Harmonica, or call
Richard Taylor on 07525 256954.
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11. HEALTH AND SAFETY:
● Parking: This week, due to bad parking outside of school, there was an

incident which nearly led to a serious accident. Do not park on the
double yellow lines outside of school, the zig zag lines, the bus stop
or on street corners. It is dangerous and illegal. If you see someone
parking in such a way, please report them through this website
www.operationcrackdown.org You just need to include the registration
number, make and model of car, location of the incident.

- The school senior leadership team will be getting out more regularly
to patrol the area around the school (Park Road)l (You will spot us in
our brightly fluorescent bibs!)

- We are looking to contact the local police community support team
to make patrols of the area at drop off/pick up times.

● Dogs: dogs are not allowed on the school premises, this includes the car
park. Dogs should be tied up on the rings which are along the fence outside the school. Please clear up any mess
your dog leaves.

12. CORONAVIRUS – IMPORTANT INFORMATION
● What to do if your child has symptoms: please do not send in your child if they have symptoms e.g. a

persistent cough. Please arrange for your child to have a PCR test as soon as possible. Your child cannot attend
school again until they have received a negative test result or they have isolated for 10 days.

● What to do if your child has a positive PCR test: please inform the school and keep your child in isolation
for 10 days as advised by the NHS.

● What to do if you or a member of your household has a positive PCR test: we recommend that you
arrange a PCR test for all other members of your household before sending your child into school.

● West Sussex advice for parents, carers and pupils: www.westsussex.gov.uk/backtoschool
● DfE guidance: the DfE has also produced a leaflet on returning to school: Return to primary school leaflet

13. SCHOOL CENSUS, THURSDAY 7th OCTOBER: It is vital that we secure the full level of funding to which we
are entitled for Free School Meals. The government provides funding for each child that has a free school meal on
the two census dates in October and January. If your child is entitled to a free school meal (including all children in
YR, 1 and 2) they will be offered a hot meal on these dates, therefore they do not need to bring in a packed lunch. If
your child has a dietary requirement that Chartwells are not already aware of please follow the link to read the West
Sussex Special Diet Process which includes a form to return to Chartwells, otherwise you need take no further
action (please see the Children’s Choice Menu attached to the bulletin).

Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.operationcrackdown.org
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA5MDIuNDU0MDE4MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZXN0c3Vzc2V4Lmdvdi51ay9maXJlLWVtZXJnZW5jaWVzLWFuZC1jcmltZS9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS1hZHZpY2UtYW5kLWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL3VwZGF0ZXMtb24tb3VyLXNlcnZpY2VzL2Nvcm9uYXZpcnVzLXNjaG9vbHMtYW5kLWVkdWNhdGlvbi8jYmFjay10by1zY2hvb2wifQ.XzGUjq6aVeUNfZmDZOv9zMGOYbqkLQoPiVBu2ok8xaY/s/838550217/br/111803400260-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA5MDIuNDU0MDE4MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NvbnRlbnQuZ292ZGVsaXZlcnkuY29tL2F0dGFjaG1lbnRzL1VLV1NDQy8yMDIxLzA5LzAxL2ZpbGVfYXR0YWNobWVudHMvMTkyMjE1Ny8yMDIxLjA4LjI2X1JldHVybiUyMHRvJTIwRWR1Y2F0aW9uX1ByaW1hcnklMjBTY2hvb2wlMjBMZWFmbGV0X0E1LnBkZiJ9.pN_ajofd4u9Ef4VbabZ2sNc0Q5PDGjrYx-2zzwmOlqc/s/838550217/br/111803400260-l
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Website: www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk Em: office@stnm.org.uk Calendar: click on link for how to use or subscribe

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk
mailto:office@stnm.org.uk
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Calendar+and+Dates&pid=1379
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=How+to+use&pid=1385
https://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Subscribing&pid=1400


Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, products or services offered nor the organisations offering them.
Individuals should satisfy themselves on the suitability of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and standing of these organisations (or any

mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication).
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